AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

APRIL 19, 2016 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping,  Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Kevin Coyle

A motion to approve the minutes of the February 16, 2016 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.

Joseph Lomax of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to give an update on the Southern Pine Beetle Grant.  The grant is for $24,000.  Joe distributed a spreadsheet that showed an area primarily between 44th and 58th Streets.  He has worked with the State Forestry to control the beetle, not eradicate it.  The heaviest areas of infestation are between 48th and 57th Streets.  No work will be done during the bird breeding season.  The work will be completed by December 31st.  He has a list of the acceptable plant materials to replace the trees taken down.  The Lomax Consulting Group is looking for funds to do this.

Aaron Baker from TLCG talked about a request to trim vegetation in the dunes at 74th Street.  Specifically, the north side of 74th Street at the beach path.  There was replanting done this past fall.  They will be trimming the vines again and checking on bamboo.  Also doing minor pruning.  

Beth said that there is a dead pine between 21st and 22nd Streets and Aaron said that this is part of the Swales project.  Brian advised the Commission that Arbor Day is April 29th and a Crape Myrtle will be planted on the 18th Street island at Dune Drive.

Adjournment at 4:55 pm.
